Production Research Advisory Board (PRAB)

Meeting Minutes of January 13, 2014
MSU Crops and Soils Farm, East Lansing, Michigan
The Production Research Advisory Board meeting commenced at 11:05 a.m.
Those in attendance were:

Michigan Bean Commission:



John Krick




Commissioner - PRAB


John Densmore




Commissioner - PRAB



Greg Ackerman 




Commissioner – PRAB


Ross Voelker




Commissioner - PRAB


Greg Varner




PRAB Research Director
Joe Cramer




Executive Director
Michigan Bean Shippers Association:



Dan Hensler                                                          
ADM-PRAB Chairman


Keith Martus




Star of the West Milling -PRAB 

Guests: 


Mark Hartman

Morgan Foods


Dana Napier

Morgan Foods



Alicia Skinner

Morgan Foods

Dr. Jim Kelly  

Michigan State University
Dr. Karen Cichy

Michigan State University

Dr. Mark Uebersax
Michigan State University, Ret

Paul Varner

Treasure Valley Seed

Joe Ignash

Star of the West Milling

Rob Chandonnet
Star of the West Milling / Bayside Best Bean
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Hensler including an introduction of members and guests.  Hensler welcomed and thanked the members of PRAB and guests for attending.  
Public Comment:  Mark Hartman, Morgan Foods, Austin, Indiana thanked the group for the invitation to participate in the canning evaluation.  He was happy with the session and plans to return next year.  Morgan Foods is a good supporter of the Michigan Bean Industry. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  There were no additions or deletions to the agenda.

MINUTES:  Meeting Minutes from August 2, 2013 we presented for review.  Ackerman moved to accept minutes as presented.  Krick supported.  Motion passed.          
FINANCIALS:  YTD Monthly Financial Report was presented for review.  Martus moved to accept the financials as presented.  Ackerman supported.  Motion passed.
RESEARCH DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

· Varner reviewed the participation in “Out State” Research.  The research revenue collected in 2012-13 totaled $71,960.   A motion was made by Krick with support from Voelker to continue the Research Bonus Formula for the 2014 fiscal year.  Motion passed.  (see attached) 
· Three of five regional dry bean meetings were held last week.  There was good participation at each meeting.  The Central Michigan meeting will be held on 1/20/14 and the Northern Michigan meeting will be on 1/28/14 replacing the 1/7/14 meeting that had to be postponed due to winter weather.  

· The 2014 Dry Bean and Sugar Been Symposium will be held on February 18, 2014 at the Horizon Center in Saginaw.  Speakers are in place with the exception of finalizing plans with an end user.  

· SCBG for our Color Retention Study is being wrapped up.  A report will be published in February or early March.  

· SCBG for our Acreage Expansion Project will kick off in the first quarter of 2014.  We informally refer to this grant as Project North because of our focus on expansion in Northern Michigan.  

· MBC-PRAB in cooperation with MSU will lead our SGI Ingredient Research Study.  The cooperators meet for the first time later today to lay out responsibilities and timetables.  

· PRAB’s Research Priorities distributed.  Dr. Kelly explained the timetable and deadline for Project Greeen applications.  The annual March PRAB meeting will be used as the beginning of the process to establish priorities in the future so we are better able to fit this timetable.
Dry Bean Breeder Report – Dr. Jim Kelly 
· See attached report

· Dr. Kelly shared some samples of the “Mexico” classes that have been developed over the past 12 years.   

Dry Bean Nutritionist Report – Dr. Karen Cichy

· Karen trained the graduate students and technicians on dry bean canning quality.

· There will be some new cranberry lines in 2014 to evaluate in the field.

· Karen has been doing the color evaluations for the Color Retention SCBG Project.

The meeting adjourned at 12:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Joe Cramer, MBC Executive Director

